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June 3, 2010

The Honorable Barbara Boxer

Chairman

Committee on Environment and Public Works
United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Madam Chairman:

Thank you for your leadership in moving forward on comprehensive transportation reform and a
new surface transportation authorization. As we have discussed, | am committed to working
with you in your role as Chairman of the Environment and Public Works Committee to find
creative, cffective ways to accelerate transportation investments that will improve air quality,
lessen traffic congestion, and reduce oil consumption.

Over the past several months, I have been pleased to work with you and with Mayor Villaraigosa
on the “30/10” plan. Los Angeles has proposed a comprehensive, long-range transportation plan
and the sustainable funding stream to accomplish it. Under 30/10, the construction of the
projects could be accelerated through a partnership with the Federal Government, thus reducing
the construction phase of the program. This would create needed jobs immediately, and would
allow the citizens of Los Angeles to reap the benefits of these transit investments—cleaner air,
reduced congestion, lower construction costs and improvements in the quality of life—much
sooner than would otherwise be possible.

I share your belief that the 30/10 model—Ileveraging a comprehensive long range transportation
plan and a sustainable local funding stream—has the potential to transform the way we invest in
transportation projects across the Nation. As we move toward a clean energy economy,
improvements to the transit system also could decrease our gasoline consumption and carbon
emissions, and reduce our dependence on foreign oil.

I can assure you that the U.S. Department of Transportation is committed to working with you to
explore this promising approach in the next transportation reauthorization bill.
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